TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
March 6, 2017

The Town Council met March 6, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:  Mayor Hight
Neal Benson
Marvin Crumpton
Glenn Littleton
Marilyn Collins
Chasity Chapman

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the minutes from February 20, 2017 as
presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the

votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Old Business

Mayor Hight reported for the Old Business, was Southern Software from the work
session after last Council meeting. Mayor Hight explained he and Town Clerk Crystal
Smith looked over everything and his recommendation would be go with the Proposal
(No Payroll) and the 5 year financing option.

Council Member Collins moved to approve Southern Software Proposal (No Payroll) and
the 5 year financing option. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The
motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins,
Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.

New Business

Mayor Hight explained about the Lime Feeder at well 6. Terry Jackson state the feeder
was put in around 1993, it can’t be fixed. The replacement feeder will take the place of 2
feeders, it’s going to cost around $22500.00 for feeder and should be here in about 10
weeks. Terry explained he is going to do as much as he can in house to get it up and
going. ‘

Council Member Collins moved to approve the lime feeder for well 6. Council Member
Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.




Report from Department Head

Terry Jackson reported that Jemison was having problems with red water. ADEM was

contacted and they contacted us Terry stated. ADEM is recommending that Thorsby do
lead and copper testing.

Terry Jackson reported Daniel Avery started today.

Chief Barnett explained to the Council that Ordinance 81 Discharging a Fire arms in City
Limits was from 1970 and most of it was for air guns. He gave the Council a copy of the
new Ordinance that covered any gun, rifle, shotgun, pistol or other similar firearms.

Council Member Collins moved to repeal Ordinance 81. Council Member Chapman
seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council
Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.

Council Member Collins moved to approve Ordinance 02/06/17 Discharging a Fire arm
in the City Limits. Council Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried with the

votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and
Crumpton.

Chief Barnett reported CSX will be closing Rail Road Crossing Tuesday Franklin St. and
Concordia at the same time.

Council Member Littleton asked about dirt bikes on the road without any helmets. Chief
Barnett said they would be watching for them.

Phillip Porter with the Fire department reported they have the new air packs in and they
are all training on them.

Mayor Hight recognized citizens from Wilson Circle with concerns with dogs. Mayor
Hight and Chief Barnett stated they would get with Animal control and look into the
matter.

Mayor Hight reported the Planning Commission board would be having some training
classes and if any Council Member where more than welcome to attend. The dates are
going to be April 8%, 15", and 22°¢,

Mayor Hight reported Phillip Porter, Chief Barnett and his self-looked at the buildings on
Main St., Mayor Hight stated they need to be condemned. Mayor Hight is going to get
the building inspector to look at them.




Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member
Chapmen seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow:
Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman, Benson and Crumpton.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Benson
moved to adjourn. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, Chapman,
Benson and Crumpton.

Robert Hight, Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




